

Gillette Hockey Association
P.O. Box 3661
Gillette, WY 82717
www.gillettehockeyassociation.com



Jason Percifield, President
Mark Bruce, Vice-President
Heather Wichert, Secretary
Angela Koloski Treasurer
Maggie Sigman, Equipment Director
Lynley Stinson, Registrar
Karsen Kellebrew, Referee-in-Chief
Emily Driskill, Scheduler
Faith Glover, Tournament Director

GHA Board Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, October 15, 2025, 6:00 pm
L and H Industrial Conference Room

1. Meeting Called to Order

2. Roll Call:

Board of Directors:

- ☒ Jason Percifield, President
- ☒ Mark Bruce, Vice President
- ☒ Heather Wichert, Secretary
- ☒ Angela Koloski, Treasurer
- ☒ Lynley Stinson, Registrar
- ☐ Emily Driskill, Scheduler

- ☒ Karsen Kellebrew, Referee-in-Chief
- ☒ Faith Glover, Tournament Director
- ☒ Maggie Sigman, Equipment Director

Non-Voting Members:

- ☒ JP Johnson, Hockey Director
- ☐ Alex Stimson, SafeSport Coordinator
- ☐ Fred Neugebauer, CCPRD Rink Manager

3. Approval of Agenda & Minutes

- 3.1 GHA Regular Meeting October 15, 2025 – Agenda
- 3.2 GHA Regular Meeting September 10, 2025 – Minutes
 - (a) Motion to approve Agenda and Minutes by Jason Percifield second by Mark Bruce, all ayes, motion carried.

4. Public Comment

- 4.1
- 4.2

5. Old Business

- 5.1

6. Reports:

6.1 President's Report:

- (a) None

-Jason Percifield discussed helping JP Johnson with coaching stuff/personnel.

-Jason made a motion to allow JP to spend up to \$250 on a GHA coaches jacket.

Second by Faith, all ayes motion carried.

6.2 VP/Fundraising Report:

- (a) In-ice/dasher update

-Mark Bruce said only 19 kids were left to pick up tickets.

6.3 Scheduler's Report:

- a) Working on getting all game times into Game Sheets.
- b) Would like to have all games in Crossbar by the end of the week.

6.4 Hockey Director's Report:

(a) Coaching Update -

-JP said he is planning on being at every practice. If he is not available, he has a plan in place for practices to carry on.

-The JV coaching position has been offered for acceptance. Waiting for a response.

-Per JP, V & JV will practice together 90% of the time. All other age groups will split up as needed.

-Lynley Stinson said she still needs some required paperwork from coaches

-Karson Kellebrew said he is willing to help out a practice if needed.

-There was brief discussion on the age gap required for coaching. Thought it was a 2 year gap, but nothing definite was found.

6.5 Treasurer's Report

(a) Status of accounts –

(b) General Account Balance - \$146,728.19

(c) Merchandise Account Balance - \$5,000.00

(d) Money Market Account Balance - \$32,114.52

(e) Investment Account Balance - \$228,371.03

(f) 6 month CD Balance - \$100,000.00

-Upon maturity - 80% goes to Investment Account and 20% to Money Market.

(g) Treasurer's Report

1. Bills to Pay

2. Revenue and Deposits

-Refunded all Halloween Havoc registration fees due to tournament being canceled. Also refunded some requested registration fees.

6.6 Secretary's Report:

(a)

6.7 Registrar's Report:

(a)

6.8 Referee-in-Chief's Report:

(a) Ref schedule

-Starting to get schedules set for when games start.

6.9 Tournament Director's Report

(a) Mites Tournament

-We will talk about the Mites Tournament in our next meeting (2/28-3/1).

-It was mentioned if we should make the Halloween Havoc a non-sanctioned tournament? Faith proposed also asking the teams that usually come to the Halloween Havoc, if moving the tournament to September would work better.

(b) Den

-Kena said That Embroidery Place was not interested in purchasing our inventory. Faith said Tyler with Embroidery Place does not want to be on site. He is willing to build a website, fill clothes orders and do pre-orders for tournaments.

-Tony with Cole Sports said yes he was interested. Thinks he can do a 5% kick back if we let him do everything. He may be interested in renting the old Den room at the rink. He would also be interested in buying our inventory. Tony said he can do pre-orders, is willing to set up for weekends at the rink and do state tournaments.

-JP suggested the lady who does the Wild printing - Forage Outfitters.

-Maggie said she would get a quote from Stitches.

6.10 Equipment Manager's Report

(a) Jersey/sock handout

-Maggie is handing out socks with tryout jerseys.

-Is the Ipad for games at the Rockpile?

(b)

7.11 SafeSport Coordinator's Report:

(a) Disciplinary Board

7. **New Business**

7.1 Practices during holiday break - future discussion

7.2 Hardship limits - future discussion

7.3 Grant for 501-C3 from Black Hills Power - Karson Kellebrew is looking into it.

8. Executive Session:

8.1 Motion to executive session by _____, second by _____, all ayes motion carried.

9. Meeting Adjourned

Unanimous Consent to adjourn meeting 7:45 PM

**Next board meeting: November 19, 2025 6:00 p.m.
L and H Industrial Conference Room**